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CALENDAR

February 11 Library Bake Sale (for information call Janet Purser,
GPD, 7-2639) .
Faculty recital by Arthur Graham and-Aimo Kiviniemi,
8:00 PMy Recital Hall, Center for<the ‘Arts. Free

February 12 Artists-in-Residence: Papermaking. Visiting artists :
Pam Schmitt, Judy Bullington and Lyn Charron, Lexington
Public Library, 1:00-4:00 PM.
Appalachian Roumdtable: Dr. Bart Thielgus, Department
of Forestry, UK, 12:00 noon, Room 206, Student Center.
Bring your lunch.
Lecture-Demonstration: "The black experience through
South African literature,'" Dennis Brutus and the Drums
of Africa, 7:30 PM, Recital Hall _ Center for the Arts.

February 13 Employee Development Center program'TErcqnion and
Cognition," 12:00 noon, Room 15, Memorial Hall. Bring
your lunch.

Artists-in-Residence: Papermarbling and bookbinding,

with staff of King Library Press, Lexington Public Li-
brary, 1:00-4:00 PM.

The inaugural concert for the newly installed organ in
the UK Center for the Arts, 8:00.PM. W. Robinson, or-

ganist.

February 14 ACTS general meeting, 9:00 AM, Gallery, King: Library
North.
Potpourri 1980: Lee Pennington, Appalachian song and
story, 8:00.-PM, Recital Hall, Center fori the ‘Arts.
Artists—-in-Residence: Origami, with Don Shall, Lexing-
ton Public Library, 1:00-4:00 PM.

February 15 Deadline for articles in UK Libraries Occasional Papers.
Lee Pennington, public poetry reading, 12:00 noon,
Center for the Arts.
EXHIBITS

Engineering Library Electric Vehicle Exhibit (February l1ll-March 14)

‘King North Railroad timetables

Contributors: John Bryant, Mary Davis, Pam Fields, Joan Gatewood,
Faith Harders, Rebekah Harleston, Pat Lloyd, Terry Warth (editor),
Ron Weber.
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J0UT THE LIBRARIES
CONVERSION UPDATE
The monographic and serials conversion project which began in Sep-
tember 1979 is well ahead of earlier projections. Our goal was to
convert at least 2,000 titles per month to machine readable form.
In the first five months the Unit has converted a total of 17,773
titles (i.e. 928 serial titles and 16,845 monographs) . The serials
project includes titles from the King periodical collection, while
the monograph conversion includes King and the Branch Libraries.
These figures do not include efforts in the Agriculture, Law or Med-
ical libraries.

COM CATALOG UPDATE

The second edition of the COM (Computer Output Microfiche) catalog,
produced in the pilot project with Solinet and Bro Dart, has been
reviewed and will be distributed beginning February 8. The review
group deemed the quality of this edition unacceptable for the fullest

distribution and promotion.

Each Department, Branch and Associate Library will have copies and
readers. The use may be limited to the staff or in some cases shared
with the patrons. A full description of the catalog, its contents
and deficiencies will accompany each copy distributed.

On February 20th, a representative from Blackwell North American will
meet with the COM planning group at UK to review the problems with
the catalog. Blackwell has been selected jointly by the University
of Kentucky Libraries and Solinet as an alternate vendor. Indica-

tions are that they can remedy the existing deficiencies. The Li-
brary will not have supplements to this edition but will wait for a
fully revised edition from Blackwell. Delivery dates are not firm;
however, January 1, 1981 is a target.

The Library now mustreaddress the implications for the catalog as of
January 1, 1980 in the light of this unexpected delay.

John Bryant

IN MEMORIAM
The Art Library has an "In Memoriam" exhibit for Mark Rybarski, a

part-time UK student who died recently. The exhibit, which will be
on display from now through February 29, consists of two weavings
which Mark Rybarski made in a class taught last fall by Professor
Arturo Sandoval of the Department of Art.

RECRUITMENT OF STUDENT/STAFF TELEPHONE INTERVIEWERS FOR UK-SRC POLL
The University of Kentucky Survey Research Center staff is preparing
for its third UK-SRC poll. The statewide telephone survey, scheduled
for March and April, 1980, will include a broad range of questions--
from education to health care to government services to cultural

activities.




The UK-Survey Research Center plans to employ UK students and sta
as telephone interviewers and coders for the UK-SRC poll. These
students and/or staff would be employed on a part-time, temporary
basis. The poll will be conducted during March and April, 1980.
The pay is $3.00/hour, including interviewer training, actual tele-
phone interviewing and coding. The actual interviewing will take
place weekday evenings, from 6 to 10, and weekend afternoons from 1
e 5

Those interested in being interviewers and coders for the UK-SRC Poll
of Public Opinion Spring '80 survey should contact Faith Miller Cole
at the Survey Research Center, 211 McVey Hall (257-4684) anytime
Tuesday and Thursday between 8:30 a.m. and 3:00 pm. or Mondays 12:00
p.m. to 3:00 p.m. Interested students or staff should contact the
UK-SRC staff no later than Friday, February 29.

A REMINDER TO CLASSIFIED STAFF

A reminder about the next ACTS general meeting, February 14 at 9:00
AM in the Gallery, King North. Martin May from the Training and
Development Department will be the special guest. Please bring any
questions you may have about this area.

FANTASY
Fantasy is the theme of the Thirteenth Annual Workshop for Librarians

who work with children and young adults. It is sponsored by the Uni-
versity of Kentucky's College of Library Science. The event is March
7-8, 1980 at the Student Center at UK. Susan Cooper is the featured

guest author-speaker. A wide variety of small group activities, book
review sessions, print and non-print exhibits, and media previews are

available to participants. For additional information contact: Nancy
S. Little, Director, Office for Continuing Education, 258-8877.

ROSES ANYONE?
A half-dozen roses were delivered to the Library this week. They

were addressed to Margaret I. King Library and the card reads: "A
novice of Joe E. Varela and family." The deserving department or
individual may claim the roses in the Director's Office.

BABIES! BABIES! BABIES!
To Colleen Holmes of the Director's Office, a boy Derek Edward, 8 lbs.
3 oz. To Jan Orf, Extension Librarian, TWINS, Nicholas and Brian

6 1bsii 6 0Zs.s and=58libs i d oz,

NEWS OF FORMER COLLEAGUE
Carla Stoffle, who was a library intern here in 1967-69 (Acquisitions,

Reference, Cataloging, GPD) is Assistant Chancellor for Educational
Services, University of Wisconsin-Parkside. Carla is co-author of
a book on documents with Rebekah Harleston, and co-author of a book
on materials and methods of history research and another on politi-
cal science research.




" WORKSHOP

"Expanding Media Horizons" includes sessions on instructional de-
velopment, television graphics, hands on small computer Démonstra-
tion, model photography demonstration (bring your cameras), poli-
tical media production and tour of Health Sciences Learning Center.

The workshop is sponsored by Kentucky Association for Communications
and Technology and University of Kentucky Medical Center. It will
be held March 29, 1980 from 8:30 AM to 3:30 PM at the University of
Kentucky Medical Center Health Sciences Learning Center. Four
c.e.u.'s may be earned by attending. Pre-registration (after March
15, 1980): members $5.00; non-members $10.00. On-site registration:
members $6.00; non-members $12.00. Box lunch $3.00.

Any interested participant should contact Richard Thornton, Fort Knox
Dependent Schools, Building 7474, Ft. Knox, Ky. 40121 or call (502)
624-2247 or 624-6750.

COURSES ON MENTAL HEALTH OF THE RURAL AGING
To be given May 12-June 10, 1980. Registration must be done by March
1, Tuition ds $24.00. For inquiries call 258-4741,

As Joyce Berry of Farmers Home Administration, USDA says: To be old
and poor in the United States is scary. To be old and poor and rural
is downright hazardous.

POSITIONS OPEN

LT I - Agriculture.
If interested, see Faith Harders.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT

Head, Science and Engineering Library, University of California, San
Diego. Salary $18,312-$26,340 or $24,600-$34,104 depending on rank.
Application deadline: May 15, 1980.

Head of Catalog Department & Bibliographic File Coordinator, Cali-
fornia State University, Chico. Salary $21,864-$26,364. Applica-
tion deadline April 30, 1980.

Health Sciences Monographic Acquisitions Librarian, University of
Missouri-Columbia. Salary $12,000. Application deadline: April 1,
1980.

Head Serial Records Section, National Library of Medicine.

Supervisor Cataloging Section, National Library of Medicine.




A

N
Assistant Dean for Collection Development, University of New Mexico-
Salary $20,000-$26,000. Application deadline: March 1, 1980.

Principal Reference Librarian, New York State Library. Starting
salary $25,000. Application deadline: March 17, 1980.

State Law Librarian, New York State Library. Starting salary $23,
755. Application deadline: March 17, 1980.

Public Services Librarian and Assistant Department Head, Periodicals
and Serials Department, University of North Carolina. Starting
salary $11,500. Application deadline: March 1, 1980.

Team Leader, Near East Team, Catalogue Division, Princeton University
Library. Minimum salary $13,400. Application deadline: March 1,

1980.

Assistant Life Sciences Librarian, Purdue University. Salary $13,
000 or more. Application deadline: April 15, 1980.

Physics and Geosciences Librarian, Purdue University. Salary $13,
000 or more. Application deadline: April 15, 1980.

Head, Catalog Department, Temple University. Salary $18,000 minimum.
Application deadline: March 15, 1980.

Head Librarian, Wabash College. Salary $20,000 minimum. Application
deadline: March 15, 1980.

AT THE LIBRARY?
At the library.

Come see what's new besides books.

Dovmemtl U
check out paperbacks

get fast answers

= =0 3 r_E_ > >
join a book discussion group







n May will not be able to attend the

Due to unforeseen circumstances Marti

ACTS meeting on February 14th. There will be an alternate apgenda.

The Executive Committee




